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        Trinity Lutheran Church, ELCA 
Lindstrom, MN 55045 

 

November 2022 
Trinity where we CONNECT, GROW, & SERVE  

with the love of Jesus Christ.  

Dear friends at Trinity, 
 

As I write my last pastoral newsletter article after 40 
years, the word that seems to rise above all is 
“gratitude.” 
 

Gratitude in Looking Back: 

The faces of people that I have been privileged to 
know in 40 years of ministry.  I remember the  

experiences we’ve had together, in joy and in sorrow, 
in challenge and in fun. 

The sense that together we have 
proclaimed God’s love,  

      embracing creative ideas for 
bringing the Gospel to life. 

Memories of baptisms,  

       confirmations, weddings,  

       funerals, and the sharing of 
the Eucharist.  We’ve been 
shaped by those practices in 
our expressions of hope. 

 

Gratitude in Looking at the Present: 

Trinity has been my fifth  

       congregation.  As we have 
shared ministry together, I 
continue to love the people 
that I have served in this 
place. 

I’ve had the privilege of working 
with so many gifted and  

       creative people, who have a heart for Jesus and 
for all of you. Thank to Pastor Karri, Linda, Katie, 
Rachel, Twyla, Matt, Dean and John.  You have 
made being part of the Trinity staff incredibly  
special. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is no ministry without “we.”  The Gospel is a 
community experience.  Thank you for letting me 
be a part of your lives, and for showing all of us 
the power of what we can do together in Christ. 

 

Gratitude in Looking Ahead: 

Cathy will still be working, and I plan to accompany 
her on some of her travels.   

Focusing on my health (Cathy says 
I’m going to be cooking!) and  

exercise, will be the order of the 
day (plus all – I mean some - of 
the “honey-do” projects Cathy 
has on her list!) 

I’m excited to have time to  

develop my art: woodcarving and 
woodworking.  My shop time has 
always been my prayer time. 

I’m so looking forward to  

spending family time with our kids 
and grandkids, doing projects and 
playing together.  Being around 
them is a part of my healing. 

Service has always been a part of 
my life.  Now I’ll get to serve in 
new ways, behind the scenes. 

 

I am filled with gratitude for each of you, and cherish 
these words from Paul 

I thank my God every time I remember you, constantly 
praying with joy in every one of my prayers for you all, 
because of your sharing in the Gospel from the first day 
until now.    –Philippians 1:3-5 
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Announcements 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 We have returned to offering two worship services  

9:00am traditional worship service,  

9:00am Sunday School and   

10:30am contemporary worship service.   

Advent schedules coming soon. 

 

       

On November 3
rd

, the Thursday 1pm book study at Northwoods will begin a new book  

entitled Faith after Doubt by Brian McLaren. 

Sixty-five million adults in the U.S. have dropped out of active church attendance and about 2.7 
million more are leaving every year. Faith After Doubt is for the millions of people around the 
world who feel that their faith is falling apart. 
 

Using his own story and the stories of a diverse group of struggling believers, Brian D. McLaren, 
a former pastor and now an author, speaker, and activist shows how old assumptions are being 
challenged in nearly every area of human life, not just theology and spirituality. He proposes a 
four-stage model of faith development in which questions and doubt are not the enemy of faith, 
but rather a portal to a more mature and fruitful kind of faith. The four stages―Simplicity,  

Complexity, Perplexity, and Harmony―offer a path forward that can help sincere and thoughtful 
people leave behind unnecessary baggage and intensify their commitment to what matters most. 

Even if your faith is strong, this study will help you understand why numerous people are leaving 
the church and will also help you make connections and new friendships!  All are welcome!   

ANNUAL REPORTS 

Its that time of year to start planning for our annual reports.   

Please have your draft ready by Dec 20th.  You can submit them to the 
office email at office@trinitylindstrom.org 

Any questions let me know.   

 

 

 

 

 

YOGA Devotion: 

Saturday, November 19th from 9am to 10:15am 

Please bring  water bottle. 
 

This class is a practice that includes seated poses on a chair, and utilizing the chair in standing poses for balance 

and support, avoiding knee strain. You may modify your yoga practice based on your health, your mobility, and 

your current ability level.  

Event hosted by the Adult Education Advisory Team 
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Announcements/Events/Volunteer 

Groups and Activities 
500 Card game - 1pm Mon. 

 

Meditation Group 
Mondays at 6:30 PM  

 

Tuesdays at 9:15 AM Painting Group  
Thursdays at 9 AM woodcarving 

 
 

 

Bible Study Groups 
 

Tuesdays at 9:30 AM  
Wednesdays at 10:00 AM  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

         

The writing group  

Is looking for new members.  If you are interested  

contact Nancy Radefeldt 651-257-1783. 
 

November Cup Washing Schedule 

 Our thanks to the following individuals who will be 
washing the coffee cups after our Coffee Time on Sunday 
mornings on Sunday mornings in July.  A copy of the  

complete list through December 2022 is posted in the Trinity 
kitchen. 

November 6th                      Bonnie Houger  

November 13th       Gregg Carlson  

November 20th       Larry Guilfoile 

November 27th       Dave Heldt 
 
 

CIRCLE MEETINGS 

Ruth Circle: Meets the third Wednesday of each month. 
Contact Karen Seaver for more information. 

 

New member Sunday will be 
on Sunday, Nov. 20th. 
 

Let’s Welcome our new  

members: 

 

 

 

 

FALL BACK 
 

Don’t miss worship!  Set your clocks back 
on Sunday, November 6th! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Coffee Conversations  
Thursdays at 7:00 AM 

At Northwoods Roasterie 
Everyone is welcome to  

ALL are welcome! 
 
 

Anonymous Santa 
 

The Anonymous Santa Program is a 
non-profit organization that provides 
Christmas with dignity to families  

located in Chisago county, and the 
forest lake school district of  

Washington county. We serve  

children from Birth to 18 years old and 
still in school. Guardians get to pick out gifts for the  

children personally in a shopping room experience. Toys 
are requested to be non violent and new in packaging.  

 

Our distribution starts the week of December 12th. Totes 
will be on site from November 14th to December 12th.   

 

If anyone has any questions or would like to volunteer 
they can call the Anonymous Santa Program at  
651-983-0496. Applications can be found at https://
anonymoussantamn.com/  
 

 

All Saints Sunday: 
Sunday, November 6th.  
Make sure you have 
names in by Wednesday, 
November 2nd.   
 

 
 
Have a Happy Thanksgiving and safe travels if 
you are traveling. 

https://anonymoussantamn.com/
https://anonymoussantamn.com/
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What a fun week it was to have multiple families back 

in the building.  It was a busy week with lots of grace shared 
by volunteers and families alike, it was heartwarming to see 
the contentment of adults during mealtime, to experience 
the fellowship and joy of service during activities with  

families, to pack a lunch with moms for the next day, and to 
hear the laughter of happy kids. Thank you to all those who 
helped make our hosting a success! You are SO appreciated!  
 

We host Path To Home 
families again from  

December 11th-18th!  Sign 
up to provide a meal,  

volunteer to drive families 
to Cambridge, plan to be 
an evening host or  

overnight host, or share 
your talents and passions through an activity! We NEED your 
help! Thank you in advance for pouring into this ministry in 
whichever way YOU CAN SERVE!  

 

The 2022 Outerwear Fair served over 50 families, 
helped cloth 270+ individuals for our Minnesota winter 
weather, and left many families warmer yet with blankets, 
clothing, and books to read.  

Thank you to all those who volunteered to make this 
event possible! A special thank you to Boy Scout Troop 159 
for helping set up the lower fellowship hall for “shopping,” 
to Pastor Karri and Ron Anderson for lending us the racks 
that we used to display coats, and to Spit & Shine for helping 
disassemble our shopping room after the event.  We will  

continue distributing winter clothing by appointment to all in 
need.  

 

 

 

 

Angel Tree Coming Soon! 

Please consider helping to bless an 
individual or family in need this 
holiday season by taking an angel 
off of our Christmas Angel 

Tree!  

Your generosity and kindness this  

Christmas Season  are so impactful 
to many in our Chisago Lakes  

community…what a blessing we 
can all be!   
 

Watch the weekly last for updates! 

 
The 2022 Guatemala Gala was a huge success, raising over 
$104,000 for education initiatives across Guatemala! It was 
such a treat to reconnect with friends from across the synod 
who are passionate about our partnership with ILAG, to 
share a delicious authentic Guatemalan meal with Trinity 
members, and to listen to all the progress happening in our 
partner churches from Pastora Karen and Diego Castillo. 
Thank you to those members who joined us this year for all 
the fun! 

 

 

 

 

Operation Christmas Child 
Raised an amazing $1,941 during our Second Sunday  
Offering in October which will be matched dollar for dollar 
from the Pearl & Elmer Nelson bequest fund.  For an amount 
of $3,882.  We are overwhelmed by the Love and support 
for this Ministry.  We will be able to put a lot of smiles on 
children's faces as we spread the love of Jesus Christ around 
the world this year.   
Thank you!  Blessings, Coke 

 

 

 
 

 

 Katie Roche 

Phone:  218-403-0928 

Email: Katie@trinitylindstrom.org 
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Play and Pray Day Nov 7 
Play & Pray Day for Sunday School 
youth and friends at Chisago Lakes  
Lutheran Church. 9 am-2 pm 
 

Confirmation youth—this is your 
service project.   

Please come at 8:45 to find out 
where you will be helping.  Bring a 
sack lunch. 

 

 
 
Middle School 
      Lock-in!  
November 11-12  
Friday 7 pm until  
Saturday at 8 a m.  
 

Games,  Bible 
Study, midnight 

worship, pizza and more! We may even play you know what!  
Just don’t say the name out loud… 
Cost is $10. Slip and money due by November 6. Bring a 
friend. They need to turn in the slip and money by  
November 6, too.   
Parents—we need your help to make this happen. Let Linda 
know when and how you can help us out that night.  

 
Faith Friends for 7th & 8th graders  
and 6th Grade Club   
November 16  at 6:30 pm 
(no supper or 
Wednesday worship) 
 
7th & 8th  graders— 

if you can’t meet with your faith friend on 
this night, please find another time to 
meet with them.  

 
 

Sr. High Youth Fun Night / Lock-in  November 18 
You can come 7 pm -12 midnight or 
stay from 7 pm - 8 am  
Games, craziness, pizza, ice cream! 
It’s time to play and pray and have 
some fun!  Friends are welcome.   
Slips and money are due by Nov 15.  
Cost is $10. 

 

Parents—we need your help to make this happen. Let Linda 
know when and how you can help us out that night.  
 
Ways to serve and make a difference….. 
Pick up an angel from the Angel Tree and give a gift to  
        brighten up someone’s Christmas. 
Dec 11       Advent Youth Sunday—help lead worship! 
Dec 11-19  Volunteer during the week at Path to Home.   

Watch for more details.                                              

Nov 2 Confirmation, 3 pm  We have a special 
guest speaker presenting on Internet 
Safety for all 6th-8th graders  
 

Jr. Youth Group 4:30-5:30   
 

Supper for all ages at 5:45 pm.  Freewill 
donation. 
 
 

Wednesday Worship, for all ages.. 6:30 

Nov 7  Play & Pray Day for Sunday School 
youth and friends at Chisago Lakes  
Lutheran Church. 9 am-2 pm 
Confirmation youth—this is your service 
project.  Please come at 8:45 to find out 
where you will be helping.  Bring a sack 
lunch. 

Nov 9  Confirmation, 3 pm  We have a special 
guest speaker presenting on Internet 
Safety for all 6th-8th graders  
 

Jr. Youth Group 4:30-5:30   
 

Supper for all ages at 5:45 pm.  Freewill 
donation. 
 
 

Wednesday Worship, for all ages. 6:30 

Nov 11-12 Middle School Lock-in 7 pm– 8 am  
 

Friends are welcome.  Cost is $10.  Slip 
and money due by Nov. 6.    
Parents—we will need your help.  Come 
for part of the night, the whole thing or 
help with breakfast in the morning.   

Nov 16   Faith Friends for 7th &  8th  /  6th Grade 
Club   Both happen at 6:30    We’ll all 
meet in the sanctuary at 6:30.  See you 
then!   
Parents and adults– please let me know 
if you would like to be a Faith Friend.  It’s 
fun and rewarding. Contact Linda for 
more info. 
 

Nov 18-19 Sr High Fun Night/Lock-in 7 pm– 8 am  
 

Come for part of it or stay the night. 
Friends are welcome.  Cost is $10.  Slip 
and money due by Nov. 15.    
Parents—we will need your help.  Come 
for part of the night, the whole thing or 
help with breakfast in the morning.   

Nov 23 

Nov 24 

No youth activities 
 
Happy Thanksgiving!  Say a prayer of 
thanks and gratitude for everything that 
God has given to us.  
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 Darin Straub wasn’t able to join us on Camp 
Sunday. Here’s his workcamp story.   
I was on a double crew with Jacob  
Peterson and two tasks were to be  
completed for our site. Each crew was as-
signed a task but that didn’t mean that was 
the crew’s focus. One crew was to paint the 
porch while the other crew put in new 
boards for the porch stairs, front and back, 
and spindles for the back porch. Everyone took turns doing 
everything that needed to be done. Painters helped build 
and builders helped paint. No one shied away from helping 
one another, turning two crews into one big crew. 
 

Our resident was very sweet and kind to us. She provided us 
with music to listen to while we worked, joined in on our 
devotions and even spoke a few times about her own  
mishaps and God sightings. She used to be very active and 
did a lot around her house like cutting wood for example. 
But she had an accident at work that put her into a wheel 
chair and now she can’t really do much. When it was time to 
sign up for the Group Mission Trips to fix up her home, she 
was told that she had missed the deadline. But then one 
day,  someone showed up at her door letting her know she 
got in under the wire. She was very grateful for Group 
Mission Trips to assist her and very pleased with our crews 
as we painted and replaced the boards on her porch. At the 
end of the week, we even got to play in her pool which she 

was very happy to see 
people using it. She even 
had the water cleaned out 
for us before the end of 
the week for us to play. 
And of course we had a 
water balloon fight, too! I 
always look forward to the 
next time we can go out 
and help someone in need. 
 

 
Mystery Trip to Eau Claire - Oct 2021 
Cain 
Bailey 
Gavin 
Chloe 
Molly 
Amanda 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

...to Craig Martin and  Taylor from the MN BCA for the 
excellent presentations on Internet Safety and Social 
Media Apps.  The youth  

  listened and asked some 
good questions.  The parents 
left with great  information 
to equip them as they help 
their kids navigate the   

  internet and social media.    
 

..to our 6th & 7th Confirmation youth and youth from 
Chisago Lake Lutheran Church for a great retreat. 
Games, trust experiences and learning about God’s 
covenants with Pastor Terry were all a part of the 
night.  We are thankful for the adults who came to 
help. Thanks to Kevin Marquis, Lindsey Thorsen,  

  Michelle Kok, Stacy Johnson, Noah Fritsche and Darin 
Straub for all their help during the night.  

 
.to the summer 
campers for leading 
worship on October 
16th.  The stories and 
God sightings you 
shared remind us of 
how God is working 
through all of us  
every day.   

    Thanks to the band for helping us with the music.    
 

  ..to the mystery trip youth!  We went to FMSC, nature   
    reserves and parks to play and hike, Pinehaven,  
    swimming, shopping and a coffee shop.  The   
    van rides were fun and crazy!  Thanks to Madison    
     Haugen and  Cami Kost for chaperoning.  

 

 

 

 

       Lucas Heiland    November 4 
        Marissa Rossow  November 6 
        Sam Bird   November,8 
        Ty Gajeski   November 9 
         Wyatt Peloquin  November 11 
         Ben Paulsen   November 18 
         Brennin Fritzke  November 21 
         Diesel Lundeen  November 22 
         Taelor Solomon  November 23 
                       Timothy Noren  November 27 
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Upcoming Events 

Christian Education meeting:    

Thursday, November 3rd at 6:30 PM 
 

 

Sunday School 9:00 AM 
 

C.I.A. 4:00 - 5:45PM on Wednesdays Nov. 2nd, 9th & 16th 

PLAY AND PRAY DAY 

Monday, November 7th 

9am to 2pm 

Location is at the Chisago Lakes Lutheran Church in 
Center City.   

Cost is $5.00/per child, due Wednesday, Nov. 3rd 
 

What to bring:  Your own lunch, Offering, & water 
bottle. 

 

5th Graders and Families, 

Join us on Sunday, November 27th at 
9:00 a.m. for the 5th grade  

Advent Wreath Milestone. Together 
we will learn about the meaning and 
symbolism of the Advent Wreath. 

 
 

Thank you to all of our  
amazing volunteers! 

Save the Date:  Sunday, December 11th 

9am Youth Advent Service/ Sunday School Christmas 
Program.  ONE SERVICE ONLY 

Advent celebration/brunch following service. 

Treasurer Report 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

2022 BUDGET—In October, two transfers were made.  The remaining money from the 2020 Operation Reserves 
was transferred as well as some money from the Pearl & Elmer Annuity. 

THANKSGIVING—Please remember to use your Thanksgiving Envelopes in November. 

STEWARDSHIP—Remember that Stewardship Sunday is November 13.  Prayerfully consider what you can pledge 
for 2023. 

GIVING TUESDAY—For those who haven’t hear of #GivingTuesday yet, it is the Tuesday after Thanksgiving 
(November 29). It’s a bit like Black Friday, Small Business Saturday and Cyber Monday, only 
instead of people buying things, they give to their favorite causes.  Consider making a special 
gift to Trinity on that day! 

 

Please reach out if you have any questions. 

Blessings, 

Sherry Holt, Treasurer 

 September 2022 

Budget 

September 2022 

Actual 

Year to Date 

Budget 

Year to Date 

Actual 

Income $43,280.04 $34,208.70 $396,970.36 $353,661.52 

Expense $43,842.06 $42,142.99 $399,713.54 $401,086.29 

Income Less Expense -$562.02 -$7,934.29 -$2,743.18 -$47,424.77 
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About 988 
988 offers 24/7 access to trained crisis 

counselors who can help people experi-

encing mental health-related distress. That could be: 

•      Thoughts of suicide 

•      Mental health or substance use crisis, or 

•      Any other kind of emotion distress 

People can call or text 988 or chat 988lifeline.org for themselves or if they are worried about a loved one who 
may need crisis support. 

988 serves as a universal entry point so that no matter where you live in the United States, you can reach a 

trained crisis counselor who can help. 

Mental Health  

Mental Health Connect Can Help 
We help remove barriers and complexity so that you can gain  

access to the right providers or resources for your unique  

situation. Our navigation and follow-up services are free,  

individualized, and confidential. 

Contact our Mental Health Navigator 

I need help accessing therapy or counseling services 

I need help navigating the insurance system 

I would like to speak to a financial counselor 

I need to connect with housing services 

I would like to support my loved one living with a mental 

illness 

CALL 612.642.1220 
TEXT 612.642.1220 
EMAIL navigator@mhconnect.org 

tel:988
https://988lifeline.org/
tel:+16126421220
sms:+16126421220
mailto:navigator@mhconnect.org
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PRAYER REQUESTS 
PRAYERS 

 

We keep in our prayers those in need of  
Healing & Comfort: 

        Prayers  

• Tyler Trapanier 
• Derrick Kurpiel 

• Micky King  
• Robert Rohm 
• Kevin Rohm 

• Pastor Harris Sonnenberg 
• Jamie Luger 

• Marilyn Norberg 
• Robin Anderson 

• Ashton Knight - Elmer 
• Ashley Torkelson 

• Ross Johnson 
• Bev Johnson 
• Judy Straub 

• Dale Dickenson 
 

Deaths 
• Bill Freeman 

• Mary Nelson 

• Bruce Zemlin 

• Carroll Braun 

    
 Have a prayer chain request?  

Do you want to be added to Trinity's  Prayer Chain 
recipient list?  

Do you want to add a prayer request? 
Contact Shari Bachman at  

651-257-9380 or email her at  
shari@bachmansphotography.com 

 
*If you are adding someone else, please get  
permission from them before doing so.    
Please include their address for the Card Ministry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TRINITY LIFE 

MEMORIALS & SPECIAL GIFTS  

in October  
Altar Guild 

In Memory of Mary Nelson 
*Gene & Mary Hagglund 

Community Meals 
In Memory of Shirley Savage - Jones 

*David & Carol Johnson 
*LeRoy & Twyla Mitchell 

In Memory of Mary Nelson 
*Terry & Kathy Hogenson 

In Memory of Tom Norberg 
*Terry & Kathy Hogenson 

Card Ministry 
In Memory of Mary Nelson 

*Doug & Bunny Lumby 
*Cathy Johnson 

Choir 
In Memory of Mary Nelson 

*Jennifer Holt 
*Joyce Groettum 
*LeRoy & Twyla Mitchell 

General Fund 
In Memory of Gary Moe’s Mom 

*David & Carol Johnson 

In Memory of Mary Nelson 
*David & Carol Johnson 
*Darryl Dickinson & Judy Fagan 

Music 
In Memory of Mary Nelson 

*Lavonne Holt 

Organ Fund 
In Memory of Carol Rambow 

*LeRoy & Twyla Mitchell 

Ruth Circle 
In Memory of Mary Nelson 

*Judith & Paul Bodmer 

Spit & Shine 
In Memory of Tom Norberg 

*David & Carol Johnson 
*George & Kay Tate 
*Doug & Bunny Lumby 
*Ben & Lois Rosentreter 
*Jeanette Ruttledge 
*Dorothy & Mike Chrun 
*Linda Franks 
*Paul & Judith Bodmer 
*Don Johnson 
*LeRoy & Twyla Mitchell 

In Memory of Mary Nelson 
*Don Johnson 

Van Fund 
In Memory of LeRoy’s Sister 

*Scott & Sherry Holt 

Work Camp 
In Memory of Mary Nelson 

*Dean & Linda Rambow 

 

 
 
 

Be sure to stop by and read this 
month’s thank you cards posted on 

the bulletin board: 
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CCC 

COMMUNITY FOR CREATION CARE (CCC) 

NOVEMBER 2022 Newsletter 
 

 
 
TOPIC:  “SOLAR FAQs” 
 

Psalm 113:3 
 “From the Rising of the Sun to the place where it sets, the name of the Lord is to be praised” 
 

Solar panels are made up of photovoltaic cells that convert sunlight into electricity. 
Electricity created by the solar array (a group of panels) flows out of the panels in Direct Current (DC) form.  Most 
homes, churches, other establishment buildings can only use electricity that is in Alternating Current (AC) form. 
As a result, an inverter that converts the electricity from DC to AC is a necessary component of a solar installation.  
A single solar panel does not produce enough electricity to power a home or other building, so multiple solar  
panels are wired together to create the solar array that is used to produce the required amount of electricity for 
each solar project (installation). 
 

Solar panels can be mounted on the roof of the building, or on the ground.  The electricity generated travels 
through the inverter, is converted into AC electricity, and connects through the main electric panel in the  
building.  It will be used on the specific site it is made, and any excess electricity will flow out through the electric 
meter and onto the local grid. Solar is a minimum maintenance technology.  The system contains no moving 
parts, which means the equipment is not likely to fail.  
 

The electrical capacity of each solar panel is measured in watts (W).  The typical solar panel is rated at 250W to 
320W.  To get the total power (in watts) of the solar array, the wattages of each panel is added together.  For  
example, if ten 300W panels are installed, the total wattage of the system would be equal to 3,000W.  1000W is 
equivalent to 1 kilowatt (kW), so another way to describe the size of that system is 3kW. How large the solar array 
is, depends on the amount of electricity the building will use, the size and orientation of the roof, and person or 
business budget.   
 

Solar panels are typically considered a 25 year investment.  Panels will continue to produce electricity after 25 
years, but at a slowly decreasing rate over time.  
 

 

*Sourced from “Solar United Neighbors” resource information (solarunitedneighbors.org) 
Submitted by Cass Dennison 
CCC Committee Members:  Pastor Karri Anderson, Nancy Carlson, Cass Dennison, Cathy Hilber, Cathy Johnson, 

Nancy Johnson, Jerry Rhoads 
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November 1 

Ashley Braun 

Tom Guilfoile 

Dan Nugteren 

Jeffery Reineccius 

Laura Weiss 
 

November 2 

Larry Guilfoile 

Jake Klinke 
 

November 3 

Alli Carlson 

Joanne Enders 

Brynn Haskin 

Charlie Heinsch 

Bonnie Holt 

Nicole Nye 
 

November 4 

Peggy Bergquist 
 

November 5 

Brad Klatt 

Glenn Peterson 
 

November 6 

Jim Becker 

Erin Eastman 

Ali Hollister 

Susan Marquis 

Karen Mortenson 
 

November 7 

Lauryn Friedner 

Jessica Greene 

Mike Reid 
 

November 8 
 

November 9 

Zoe Hansen 

Jim Koenig 

Jon Meredith 
 

November 10 

Donna Gurtek 

November 11 

Erma Broecker 

Jeremy Larson 

Paul Nelson 

John Nelson 

Jan Rutledge 

 

November 12 

Joni Mattson 

Christa Pojanowski 
 

November 13 

Peggy Boike 

Holly Damm 

Christine Leibel 

Craig Martin 

Travis Olson 
 

November 14 

Erik Bergerson 

Hallie Johnson 

Jim Klinke 
 

November 15 

Mildred Cederholm 

Karen Seaver 
 

November 16 

Max Gustafson 
 

November 17 

Cass Denison 
 

November 18 
 

November 19 

Aidin Hawkinson 
 

November 20 

Deanne Olson 

Carrie Vaia 
 

November 21 
 

 

November 22 

Wendy Zins 
 

November 23 

Mikayla  Laduke 
 

November 24 

Steven Fish 

Xander Gangl 

Alexander Hawkinson 

Amy Lexcen Kotval 
 

November 25 

Katsy Hanson 

Curt Hedstrom 

Tim Zaruba 
 

November 26 

Ilona Juergensen 

Alex Paulsen 

Jerry Waltman 
 

November 27 

Corteney Hamann 

Cindy Rolland 
 

November 28 

Bruce Anderson 

Kyle Duncan 

Debra Nelson 

John Pemble 

John Peterson 

Tyler Pojanowski 
 

November 29 

Sherry Holt 

Jodi Lutz 
 

November 30 

Max Martin 

Gloria Murphy 
 

 

 

 

November Birthdays 



  Page 12 

 

NONPROFIT ORGANIZATION 
U.S. POSTAGE PAID 
LINDSTROM  55045 

PERMIT NO. 19 
 DATED MATERIAL – DO NOT DELAY 

 TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH                                                             
 PO BOX 768                                                                                    
 LINDSTROM, MN                                                       
 55045-0768 
 

 

 ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED  

November 
2022 

TRINITY STAFF: 
 

Senior Pastor:  Terry I. Nordheim-  651-257-5129 x2 
terry@trinitylindstrom.org       
 
 

Associate Pastor:  Karri Anderson-  651-257-5129 x3 
karri@trinitylindstrom.org 

 
 

Youth Director:  Linda Rambow— 651-257-5129 x4  
linda@trinitylindstrom.org   
 

Children’s Ed. Director:  — 651-257-5129  
              
 

Business Administrator:  Rachel Molina- 651-257-5129 x1 
office@trinitylindstrom.org 
 
Bookkeeper:  Twyla Mitchell-  651-257-5129 x6     
twyla@trinitylindstrom.org       
    
 

Outreach Coordinator: Katie Roche - 651-257-5129 
katie@trinitylindstrom.org             
   
 
 

Organist: Dennis Alfveby 
 
 

Technology Director:  Matthew Mitchell  
Matt@trinitylindstrom.org   
 
Custodians- John Pemble & Dean Rambow 
 

TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH 

Website: www.trinitylindstrom.org  
Facebook: Trinity Lutheran Lindstrom, MN 
Church Phone: 651-257-5129 
 Email: office@trinitylindstrom.org 
Office Hours: M-F 8:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.  
             
          
                                                                                                

                      

ABOUT YOUR MONTHLY NEWSLETTER 
 

Pastor’s Page– Page 1 

Announcements - Page 2 

Calendar Events– Pages 3 

Outreach News - Page 4 

Youth News– Pages 5-6 

Children’s News/Financial News– Page 7 

Prayer requests- Page 8 
Trinity Life– Pages 9-10 

Birthdays– Page 11 
 

Located in the center “pull-out” section 
Monthly Calender 

 

Questions?  Call Rachel at 651-257-5129 x 1 
 

Check out our WEBSITE: www.trinitylindstrom.org  
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